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Secretary

Call to order:

Stan Stefanski, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:49 p.m.  A special thanks to all who helped out at the Senior Circuit Meet.  There were many clubs which had swimmers present but no volunteers.  Stan reminded us the concept of this meet is for all clubs in AMS to help out, not just a few.  Stan is suggesting for next year to have clubs work on ways to encourage volunteers to work  this meet. $1,700.00 was donated to the Snik’s kids fund. We also sent the Namesnik family Senior Circuit Meet t-shirts which we purchased.  AMS will be sending 9 representatives to the National Convention.  Diane Connor has agreed to attend a conference in October 2006 at the Olympic Training Ctr in Colorado.  Topic of conference:  LSC with Permanent Office Positions.

Secretary:

Minutes for the May 17, 2006 HOD meeting are  posted on the AMS web site. There was one  reported  correction to the minutes.   Under the Senior Chair section–  change to AMS Operating Procedures Part 5- Miscellaneous

The correction should read:
2.  2 AMS meets over 4 days and for a total of 12 individual events during the long course season. 


Don Wagner  moved and Pete Barry  seconded a motion  to approve


 May 17, 2006 minutes  as amended. Motion carried.

 Treasurer:




Diane reported the June financial reports have been posted on the website.  Jerry  Schaefer moved  and Don Wagner  seconded a motion to approve the June  2006 financial reports.  Motion carried. Diane stated the financial statement  from the Senior Circuit Meet was  not ready for review.  533 Sandcastle tickets were purchased thru AMS. AMS will host Sandcastle Day  again  next year. 




Admin Chair:



Mike Ginsberg absent.  Stan discussed there is a  change in location  for online documents on the AMS website.  All necessary AMS forms are transitioning to the  “Forms Library “ link.  If you are looking for a form, be sure to check both links during this the transition.  Jerry Schaefer also encouraged swimmers to attend the Swimposium.  




Age Group:



Pete Barry reviewed Mazzei sprint meet is posted on our website, they cannot work the times into the National SWIMS Database, due to the number of events that are not recognized by USA Swimming.  Zone Applications are on the AMS website and is reminding all swimmers interested to apply online.  Remember, no  more paper applications are being accepted.  




Pete distributed Swimposium Brochures, which are also available online. Pete  encouraged all to attend.  The Swimposium will be particularly beneficial to those swim clubs who have new officers.    


Senior Chair:

John Lynch-no updates  to report.     Don Wagner added a special thank you  to the Board and volunteers for helping with the Senior Circuit Meet. 


Old Business:

None

New Business:

None
Adjournment:

Donna Beyerl  moved and Don Wagner  seconded a motion to adjourn.


 Motion carried and the meeting ended at 8:25pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Marian Bindas 


Next HOD meeting September 20, 2006 Cathedral of Learning. 

